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Inspection Summary

Inspection Conducted on October 3, 1983 (Report: 40-4492/83-01)

|

Areas Inspected: Routine, unannounced inspection of shutdown uranium milling |

?acii?ty Enc‘uaing radiation safety pcogram and tailings management/ ‘
environmental monitoring program.

|

The inspection involved 5 inspector-hours onsite by one NRC inspector. |

Results: Within the two areas inspected, no violations or deviations were

|
identified. \
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Tailings Management and Environmental Monitoring

The inspector toured the project site, including the mill building, and
observed work in progress in accordance with License Amendment 14 to
accomplish interim reclamation of Tailings Pond No. 2. The licensee
stated that covering of the pond with mine overburden was approximately
50 percent completie. Aiso observed was the rerouted Wiilow Springs Draw
and the adjacent newly relocated mill access road. The licensee stated
that this work was complete except for the installation of riprap along
the channel.

The inspector also toured the areas surrounding Tailings Pond No. 1. The
ground was moist in all areas due to earlier rains and snow at the time
of the inspection; therefore, no blowing tailings were observed. The
inspector also reviewed records of licensee tailings dam inspections and
personally observed no embankment damage.

The inspector reviewed the environmental monitoring program and found it
to be in accordance with License Condition 24. A1l samples have been
analyzed by external vendors including those for radon which have been
analyzed by a track etch technique. Semiannual monitoring reports have
been submitted to the NRC in a timely manner pursuant to 10 CFR 40.65,
and all data were noted to be below applicable NRC limits.

Exit Interview

The inspector met with licensee personnel referenced in Section 1 at the
conclusion of the inspection and summarized the purpose, scope, and
findings of the inspection.




